
  

KELLOGGSVILLE BOARD OF EDUCATION 
Regular Meeting – August 22, 2022 

Report No. 22-12 
 

CONSENT AGENDA 

MINUTES OF 
MEETING  Regular Meeting – August 08, 2022 

ROLL CALL Present:  Mrs. Groters, Mr. Marihugh, Mrs. Reidzans, Ms. Sellers,     
Mrs. Tanis,  Ms. Townsend and Mrs. Ward 
Also present:  Jim Alston, Superintendent 
Jeff Owen, Director of Instruction 
Eric Alcorn, Assistant Superintendent  

 
MEETING CALLED TO ORDER 
President Tanis called the meeting to order at 5:30 P.M.  
 
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 
The Board and Visitors recited the Pledge of Allegiance. 
  
NEXT REGULARYLY SCHEDULED MEETINGS 
The next regularly scheduled board meetings will be held: 

August 22, 2022 @ 5:30 p.m. Board of Education Center (Goal Session) 
September 12, 2022 @ 6:00 p.m. Board of Education Center 
September 26, 2022 @ 6:00 p.m. Board of Education Center 
October 10, 2022 @ 6:00 p.m. Board of Education Center 

 
COMMUNICATIONS - None 
 
VISITORS 
President Tanis welcomed visitors. 
  

REPORT OF THE SUPERINTENDENT 
Consent Agenda 
It was moved by Mr. Marihugh, seconded by Ms. Townsend, to approve Consent 
Agenda items 22-08 and 22-09.  
22-08  Approval of Regular Meeting Minutes from 07/25/22 
22-09  Approval of Personnel Report 
Yeas: 7 Nays: 0      MOTION CARRIED  
 
ACTION - None 
 
PROPOSAL – None 
 
INFORMATION & REPORTS  
A.  Rocket Registration  
Mr. Owen presented details of the Rocket Registration event that will be held on 
Tuesday, August 09 at KHS. 
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This event is for both returning students and for new students to register for the 2022-
23 school year.  Representation from various groups will be available to share resources 
with parents and students such as KDL, athletics, transportation, free meals from food 
service, mental health clinicians, NHS + Latino Student Union, the DOCK, etc.  Students 
will also have the opportunity to receive their schedules, student ID’s, and other school 
related information will also be available.  Mr. Owen shared appreciation to all of the 
staff who have worked very hard to put this event together; Mrs. Scott, building 
secretaries, administrators, and for all those who will work the event to welcome KPS 
students and their families to the new school year.   
 
B. Employee Orientation 
Mr. Alcorn shared highlights of the new staff orientation that will take place on Friday, 
August 19th.  A variety of information will be shared with new instructional staff to 
welcome them to the Kville school family.  
 
OTHER MATTERS - None 
 
INTRODUCTION OF MATTERS BY BOARD MEMBERS 
- Ms. Townsend – shared that she is looking forward to another school year and 

welcomed new staff and teachers.  She also inquired about the status of the 
district’s transportation and staffing levels.  A new driver has been added to the 
team, with hopes of hiring one additional very soon; 

- Mrs. Reidzans – hoped that everyone had a wonderful summer and she is looking 
forward to another year of developing kids to be their best; 

- Mr. Marihugh – nothing; 
- Mrs. Ward – shared that she is glad to hear that Rocket Registration is so well 

organized and is looking forward to a great turnout.  She hopes that everyone enjoys 
the last days of summer break and is very thankful that the district has air purifiers 
and air conditioning in the buildings.  She is looking forward to a great school year; 

- Mrs. Groters – nothing; 
- Ms. Sellers – inquired about the concern on substitute shortage issues, county-wide, 

and if there is a plan in place.  The district has a few substitutes that have been 
reached out to as permanent subs and this will be reviewed once the school year is 
underway; 

- Mrs. Tanis – is looking forward to another good school year and to a great turnout at 
tomorrow’s Rocket Registration event; 

  
ADJOURNMENT 
President Tanis adjourned the meeting at 5:44 p.m. 
 
             
Marie Groters, Secretary    Beth A. Postma 
Kelloggsville Board of Education   Recorder 
 
VISITORS:  Terri Ricketson, Russ Hoorn, and Sue Lathrop    


